## HIGHWAY BUILDING COMMITTEE

## April 6, 2016

A meeting of the Highway Building Committee was called to order by Chairman William Scott at 5:00 pm on April 6, 2016 at the Highway Department Office.

Members Present: William Scott, Dave Hanlon, Mark Vess, and John Murray.

Also Present: Rich LaCamera Town Administrator and Daniel Tenney of Weston & Sampson Architects.

Members Absent: Kenneth Mitchell, Kevin McCarthy, and Robert Brown.

Motion to approve the minutes of March 21, 2016 was approved unanimously.

## **General Discussion:**

Reviewed updated project progress schedule with Daniel Tenney.

Reviewed Updated Cost Projection Worksheet. After discussing the cost projections it was agreed that there was insufficient time remaining, prior to the May Town Meeting, to adequately prepare proper numbers for the Town Meeting Warrant.

A motion was made by Mark Vess and seconded by Dave Hanlon that the article be removed from the May Town Meeting and that it be revisited in the Fall.

A motion was also made by Mark Vess and seconded by Dave Hanlon for the removal of the Warrant for acceptance by the Town, for the donation of the land and buildings by Hubbell. Also to be revisited at the Fall Town Meeting. Vote was unanimous on both motions.

Motion: to adjourn by Matk Vess and seconded by Dave Hanlon. Unanimous vote.

## Adjournment:

No date set for next meeting.

Minutes respectfully submitted by John Murray, Secretary

TOWNS ON THE SOUTH THE SOU